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I am writing in opposition to HB 3063.

    I am a mother of two and my oldest son has the gene mutation MTHFR which causes his body to process toxins
at a slower rate. Due to this, he is genetically at a higher risk for vaccine injuries as his body cannot process out the
metals in vaccines at the same rate as you or I. I am so grateful that my doctor was not only diligent enough to
screen for this before entering into a regular vaccine schedule but also that I live in a state which allows for me ,as a
parent, to vaccinate at a slower rate and/or opt out of less life threatening vaccinations to reduce his risk of harm.
Every body is different, every child is different. Vaccines do not effect us all in the same way. As of now it is not
routine to screen children for genetic abnormalities or various issues which could make them more likely to be
injured. Therefore a blanket vaccine requirement for all children to be treated as though they had the same genetic
makeup is derelict. If this law passes, my son’s education would be in jeopardy. I will not risk his health and safely
by vaccinating him on the State’s “ safe and effective” vaccine schedule. Please vote in opposition to this bill and in
favor of parents who, like me, have children inclined towards vaccine injuries.

Anna Kurvers
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